## jkcrawford@xtra.co.nz

From:

jkcrawford@xtra.co.nz

Sent:

Saturday, 6 April 2024 12:28 pm

To:

'consultation@tcdc.govt.nz'

Cc:

'jkcrawford@xtra.co.nz'; 'deli.connell@council.tcdc.govt.nz'; 'Rekha Giri-Percival';

'Heather Bruce'

Subject:

LTP Feedback - Kūaotunu Residents and Ratepayers Association - KRRA submission

Attachments:

KRRA TCDC LTP 24-34 Feedback Form.pdf

Importance:

High

## Dear TCDC

Thank you for the opportunity to present this submission. Our thanks to council officers for their significant work in developing the LTP 24-34 elements in what is a particularly challenging environment in terms of recent weather events and 3 waters and other funding uncertainties. Your LTP document is necessarily extensive and we have input to appropriate sections that affect our Community but also the wider District and as our resources have allowed.

KRRA represents 198 members and has a Committee that is elected annually by its members. Over many years we have had a good working relationship with TCDC, WRC, Iwi, DOC. Now as part of the Coromandel Peninsula Residents and Ratepayers Alliance we look forward to further advancing a collaborative relationship with TCDC.

We have in mid-2023 conducted a Survey on what is important to our Community and used that to present KRRA position on items in the LTP at the drop-in session in Whitianga 28 October 2023. Both of these items are included as links and attachment at end of our submission. We also recently held our AGM and presented the content of this submission to our members.

We have focussed in our submission on areas of infrastructure important to our Community needs but also addressed the wider challenges of the District.

We have responded to each of the Decisions 1-5 with our view and included in Other Feedback – material that addresses your Infrastructure Strategy, Capital Expenditure categories. Under Groups of Activities and Performance Framework we detail our concerns of the focus on Community needs that should be high in the criteria for formulating the LTP.

We look forward to presenting on our submission and also receiving feedback and responses to queries noted within it during your finalisation of the LTP.

KRRA wishes to continually participate with TCDC in a positive and proactive manner and work together on our local issues and initiatives.

Thank you again for your team's and Councillor's work on the LTP and the opportunity of responding with our feedback attached.

**Best Regards** 

Kevin Crawford
Secretary – Kūaotunu Residents and Ratepayers Association
07 8660453 and mob 021 336482
jkcrawford@xtra.co.nz